01-093

Building Dedication - Cascade Campus

PREPARED BY:

Jan Coulton, Director, Public Affairs and PCC

Foundation

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

None

APPROVED BY:

Randy McEwen

REPORT:

To acknowledge and honor President Daniel F. Moriarty for his 15 years of service and leadership to the college, the Board of Directors has decided to name the new technology building the "Daniel F. Moriarty Humanities Center." The board feels this is a fitting legacy for a person whose leadership has done so much to further the development and growth of Cascade Campus into a comprehensive campus and integral part of the college community. The Board further believes that President Moriarty was instrumental in promoting excellence in academics, arts and sciences at all the campuses and expresses its appreciation to him for his perseverance in securing the funds to make the growth of this campus and the college as a whole a reality.

The building will be designed to be visible and accessible to the staff, students and the community. The Board selected this building to represent President Moriarty's focus on providing Cascade Campus with comprehensive college transfer and technical programs and academic excellence. As a new building, it also represents his tenacity in getting the 2000 bond measure approved by the voters. Its location and purpose will be visible reminders of the many contributions that Dan Moriarty has made to Portland Community College.

RECOMMENDATION:

The PCC Board of Directors, as authorized in Board Policy B 706, name the new building planned for the Cascade Campus ""The Daniel F. Moriarty Humanities Center." Because the dedication of the building is several years away, the Board grants authority to a future Board to amend the name of the building to more accurately reflect its purpose and function.

Director Hereford moved to approve Resolution 01-093 and it passed unanimously.